
REGULAR MEETING OF THE CUYLER TOWN BOARD 

June 8, 2023 

Present were: Supervisor Randall, Clerk Custer, Councilwomen Stafford and 

Corbin and Councilman Smith and Superintendent Breed. Absent: Councilman 

White 

Also present were: Chris Crossway, Bryant Bengs, and Code Enforcer Charles Ladd.  

Supervisor Randall led the Pledge of Allegiance and the regular board meeting 

was called to order at 7:00pm. 

On a motion from Councilwoman Corbin and seconded by Councilman Smith the 
board approved the minutes from May 11, 2023 meeting. 
All Ayes 
 

On a motion from Councilwoman Stafford and seconded by Councilwoman Corbin 
the board authorized payment of bills on abstract # 6 totaling $ 54,646.56. 
All Ayes 
 
Superintendent Breed stated that they have been cleaning ditches on Cowles 

Settlement road and Dog Hollow road.  John asked Councilman Smith his about 

Hydro seeding. Councilman Smith stated that Soil and Water will do it because 

they got a state grant. John also stated that the culvert has been fixed on Pease 

Hill road. 

Dog report read by board members present. 

Code Enforcer report read by board members present. 

Councilwoman Corbin asked about the dogs at the brown house by Depot. She 

has not seen anyone there in days. Supervisor Randall will contact our dog control 

officer and have her check it out. Councilwoman Corbin called the health 

department on the trash piled up in front of house and they told her it was a code 

enforcer issue. She contacted Chuck Ladd. 

No Justice report. 

We did not receive any roof repair bids so we will keep it open for another month 

per board. 



Supervisor Randall and the board reviewed the highway policy and made some 

changes.  

On a motion from Councilwoman Stafford and seconded by Councilwoman Corbin 
the board approved the new policy for the highway department. 
All Ayes 
 
Chris Crossway came and stated that the depot work for phase one is almost 

complete. Joseph Rivers will paint the outside in a few weeks.  Councilwoman 

Corbin stated that the depot looks great. 

Supervisor Randall stated that our town attorney had gone over the local law for 

Solar and to opt out of the 487 plan but needs more clarification and changed 

some of the wording. 

A public hearing will be held on July 13, 2023 to approve the local laws. 

Chris Crossway asked about a culvert pipe and his dad’s property.  

On a motion from Councilman Smith and seconded by Councilwoman Corbin the 
board voted to adjourn the regular board meeting at 7:58pm. 
All Ayes 
 
General Fund: $ 43,475.41           Hwy Fund: $ 10,871.15 

Sewer Fund: $ 300.0                       Totaling: $ 54,646.56 

Respectively submitted, 

Wendy Custer, Cuyler Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 


